AP Salary & Benefits Subcommittee Meeting
Tuesday April 29, 2008 1:00-3:00 pm
Location: 142 KC, Allendale Campus
Group Reps:
Group 1:  Raven McClinon (2007-2009) 
Group 2:  Brian Berry (2007-2009) 
Group 3:  Rob Freidhoff (2007-2009) 
Group 4:  Ben Rapin (2006-2008) Chair

Group 5:  Jill Dooley (       -2008)
Group 6:  Lucas Bates (2007-2009) 
Member at Large: Jennifer Schick (2006-2008)
HR Reps: 
Linda Yuhas, Director of Employment and Compensation (absent)
Dave Smith, Director of Benefits 
AP Committee Liaison:
Jennifer McCaul (absent)
OUR COMMITTEE GOAL TO IMPROVE COMMUNICATION

Communicate once a month with group to distribute meeting minutes.

Communicate at least one more time a month with group with

“fun facts” or “tidbits” pertaining to salary and benefits

_______________________________________________________________________________

CONGRATULATIONS AND THANKS!

Congratulations to Lucas Bates, who was elected chair of the committee for the upcoming year.

Many thanks to Ben Rapin, our outgoing chair.

NOMINATIONS AND ELECTIONS

A/P committee and subcommittee nominations are open from April 28-May 9 at www.gvsu.edu/ballot.

Open positions and terms for the Salary & Benefits Subcommittee for Groups 4 and 5 (June 2008-May 2010).

Elections will be held on-line from May 19-23.
DID YOU KNOW? 

Caremark Transition

GVSU will be making a transition May 1, 2008, to an updated contract with our current pharmacy benefit manager, Caremark.

· Your prescription benefit is not changing. All co pays remain unchanged. 

· New ID Cards should have already arrived at your home. 

· GVSU PPO Base and Enhanced Plans: United Medical Resources will reissue your new combined medical and prescription card. 

· Priority HMO Plan: Caremark will reissue your new prescription cards.

· Starting May 1, 2008, you will need to use your new ID card when filling prescriptions. Please discard your previous ID Cards and replace them with your new cards.

· Web Registration – If you currently use the Web site to obtain prescription refills through the Caremark mail service or access your prescription history, you will need to re-register your profile after May 1, 2008. Specific instructions on re-registering are provided in the GVSU Prescription Benefit booklet. 

· All outstanding prior authorizations and mail order refills will be transferred as of May 1, 2008. It may take up to 10 days after the transition date for this process to be complete. Contact the dedicated Caremark Customer Care Team at 1-888-549-5789 if you have specific questions.

· You should have received a GVSU Prescription Benefit booklet in a separate mailing from Caremark. This booklet will provide in-depth information on the GVSU prescription benefit, the Caremark mail order option and the current drug list.

If you have any questions contact Caremark at 1-888-549-5789 (on or after May 1, 2008), United Medical Resources at 1-800-950-4867 or GVSU Benefits – X12220 or Benefit@gvsu.edu
Upcoming Meeting Dates and Previous Meeting Minutes

The Salary and Benefits Subcommittee plans to meet the third Tuesday of every month at 2:00pm (locations vary).  Meeting dates and minutes can be found at www.gvsu.edu/ap.

· May 20th – Meeting Cancelled

· June 17th – Riverfront Building, Pew Campus

· Benefits Survey Update

· Partner Benefits Letter of Support

Salary Letters
Salary letters are expected to be sent out around July 23.
GVSU WELLNESS PROGRAM

Thanks to Lindsey Des Armo, Health and Wellness Coordinator, and Sue Sloop, Worklife Consultant, for making a presentation to the committee on a three year plan for Health and Wellness.  The mission: to promote and encourage healthy lifestyles to enhance the quality of life for the GVSU community and their families.









